Session Starter – Retirement and Continued Ministry
Don Muir, Associate Secretary

General Assembly Office

Prayer:

God of time and space, you are the creator of this day. We join the psalmist in praying that we rejoice and are glad in it. We give thanks that even when we are faced with challenges and heavy responsibilities, you are our ever-present help. Bless us as we meet now with the assurance that we are your people doing your work. In the name of Jesus we pray. Amen. 

Introduction: Book of Forms
245.1 
Where it is desired, following retirement, to continue the services in the present or another pastoral charge, the presbytery, under the authority of section 213.2, may make arrangements mutually acceptable to the presbytery concerned, after consultation with the pastoral charge and the minister. 

Scripture: Luke 5:15-16 (NRSV)
But now more than ever the word about Jesus* spread abroad; many crowds would gather to hear him and to be cured of their diseases. But he would withdraw to deserted places and pray.
A Brief Commentary:
Every now and then Jesus would retreat. He needed to step back from the pressing, adoring, expectant, demanding crowd so that he could rest, reflect and pray.
Reflection:

Like Jesus, most of us need to step out of the daily rush and responsibilities for spiritual, emotional and physical recuperation. That may take the shape of a lunch break, a day off, a vacation, a leave of absence or even retirement.

For ministers of The Presbyterian Church in Canada, retirement means leaving behind called ministry. It does not, however, necessarily mean ministry must stop altogether. 

Some ministers welcome the transition from the pulpit to the pew. They enjoy supporting the called minister and participating in the life of a congregation in a more limited and focused way. Some are invited to formalize their relationship with a congregation by becoming a Minister in Association as described in Book of Forms, Appendix I. Some are elected to serve as ruling elders. 
Other ministers feel compelled to continue leading a pastoral charge more fully. 
Book of Forms section 245 deals with minister retirement. Subsection 245.1 indicates that a retired minister may continue serving his or her present pastoral charge, or a new pastoral charge, as a stated supply minister. This must be by presbytery appointment after consulting with the minister and pastoral charge. Each stated supply appointment is for one year and is renewable. 

Retired ministers with the necessary skills may be appointed to provide interim ministry to a pastoral charge, mostly likely in another pastoral charge than the one from which they retired. Interim ministry is explained in Book of Forms 213.3. Briefly, it is a presbytery appointment for up to two years and is designed to meet intentional goals within a specified time. 

Of course retired ministers may also provide pulpit supply, serve as interim moderators and on committees at the various levels of the church. 
Follow up:

1. What might be the advantages and disadvantages of having a retired minister serve your congregation in some way?






